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NOTE BY THE PRESIDENT OF THE SECURITY COUNCIL

At the 3289th meeting of the Security Council, held on 11 October 1993, in
connection with the Council’s consideration of the item "The question concerning
Haiti", the President of the Security Council made the following statement on
behalf of the Council:

"The Security Council is deeply concerned with the situation in Haiti
and deeply deplores the events of 11 October 1993, when organized armed
civilian groups ("attachés") threatened journalists and diplomats waiting
to meet a contingent of the United Nations Mission in Haiti (UNMIH)
dispatched pursuant to Security Council resolution 867 (1993). Moreover,
the disturbance created by these armed groups, and a lack of dock
personnel, prevented the landing in Port-au-Prince of the ship carrying the
contingent. The Security Council considers it imperative that the Armed
Forces of Haiti carry out their responsibilities to ensure that
obstructions such as these to the safe and successful dispatch of UNMIH end
immediately.

"The Council reiterates, in accordance with its Presidential statement
of 17 September 1993 (S/26460), that serious and consistent non-compliance
with the Governors Island Agreement will prompt the Council to reinstate
immediately those measures provided for in its resolution 841 (1993)
appropriate to the situation, with particular emphasis on those measures
aimed at those deemed responsible for this non-compliance. In that
context, the Security Council requests the Secretary-General to report
urgently to the Council whether the incidents of 11 October constitute such
non-compliance by the Armed Forces of Haiti with the Governors Island
Agreement.

"The Council looks forward to the Secretary-General’s report and will
closely monitor the situation in Haiti in the coming days."
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